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SUMMER WORSHIP 

Shepherd’s Voice 

A Weekly Publication of Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church 

2650 NW Highland Drive, Corvallis, OR 97330 

541-753-2816, svlc-corvallis.org, svlc.corvallis@gmail.com 

Date:  June 19,2017 

 
Weekly Schedule 

*Recurring Events* 

SUNDAYS 

 9:00am Holy Communion 

 10:15am Fellowship 

 10:30am Multi-Generational Sunday School 

 3:00pm Bethel Growth Group (2nd & 4th Sun.) 

 7:00pm Damascus Growth Group (2nd & 4th Sun.) 

 6:30pm Nazareth Growth Group (per group) 

Monday 

 10:00am Fellowship Text Study 

 3:15pm to 5:15pm Violin Lessons 

 6pm Car Club Meeting (4th Monday) 

Tuesday 

 6:30pm 4-H Garden Gnome Meeting (4th Tues.) 

 3:00pm to 5:45pm Violin Lessons 

 6:00pm Deacon Meeting (1st Tues.) 

 7:00pm MTL & Elder Meeting (1st Tues.) 

Wednesday 

 11:30am Fellowship Luncheon (2nd Wednesday, 

location varies) 

 10:00am Women on Wednesday (1st & 3rd Wed.) 

 2:00pm to 6:15pm Violin Lessons 

 7:00pm Council Meeting (2nd Wednesdays) 

Thursday  

 9:30am Emmaus Growth Group (1st & 3rd Thurs.) 

 10:30am Park Place Devotions 

 2:15pm to 5:15pm Violin Lessons 

 6:00pm Girl Scout Troop Meeting (1st & 3rd Thurs.) 

Friday 

 Office Closed 

 12:45pm to 4:15pm Violin Lessons 

 6:30pm DIGG Growth Group (1st & 3rd Fri.) 

Saturday 

 Office Closed 

Staff & Lay Leaders 

Pastor Pastor Paul Doellinger 

Office Manager   

Musician Lisa Boylan 

President Bill Chambers 

Secretary Gail Millimaki 

Treasurer Debi Anderson 

Property Chair Bill Randall 

PR Coordinator Sandy Bell 

Elders Peter Klammer  

Jeff Hintzman (elect)  

Dennis Anderson (elect)  

Ministry Team 

Leaders 

Lisa Boylan, Worship & 

Prayer 

Jennifer Klammer, 

Community Building & Care 

Ray Hart, Missional Outreach 

Jay McDougal, Biblical 

Equipping 

Deaconesses Donna Durbin 

Sandy Nash 

OPEN 

 

 

Communion assistant training 

THANK YOU TO THE 6 MEMBERS THAT 

HAVE VOLUNTEERED!! 

 

Your training for this key part of our 

worship team starts June 25th during 

Multi Gen bible study.  Training with an 

Elder TBA. 
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********************************************************************************************************************* 
 

~~ SUMMER BIBLE CHALLENGE ~~ 
Shepherd members and friends are invited to participate in the SUMMER BIBLE CHALLENGE! 

This challenge will run from Sunday, June 4th through  

Sunday, September 3rd. 

All information will be posted on the Biblical Equipping Bulletin Board located above  

the church mailboxes. 

************************************************************************************** 
The SUMMER BIBLE CHALLENGE has begun! We kicked off our collective reading of the Holy Bible on 

Sunday, June 4th, with dozens of folks signing up to read their selected Book of the Bible over the summer 
months. There are plenty of remaining “slots” for sign-up, so if you were not in worship on June 4th, never 
fear! You may sign up at any time. To answer a question that came up: Yes! If you complete your selected 

Book and wish to sign up for another, please do so. If you have any questions, direct them to Katy, member 
of your Biblical Equipping Team. 

 

 
 

Have you noticed how nice the grass at SVLC has looked all spring?  It turns out that isn’t the case unless it is 
mowed regularly.  As many of you know, Jim Knoke has personally taken on the task of keeping the grounds 
mowed for several years now.   Bill Randall makes sure that there is always fuel available for the mowers 
so that Jim can  keep the grass looking good with regular mowing during the wet and fast growing spring. 
  

THANK YOU Jim for this great, consistent, and long term service! 

 



3 
 

God is Love 

 

 
14 hygiene kits were completed and delivered to Community outreach this week. Lots of clean 

and happy faces from all of your kind donations to this effort. Please remember to collect and 

bring all the hotel soaps and shampoos from your summer travels. 

 

 

 
 

 

Summer Worship 
 

 

I have always been told that the one thing in life that is constant is change. It keeps us on our 

toes and, yes, sometimes challenges us as well. Just as we get comfortable with something, the 

apple cart is upset. While I hope not to ‘upset’ your apple cart too much, Pr. Paul and I might be 

trying to some different things this summer.  

 

I hope you enjoyed our service on May 21st where we looked at a specific hymn and enjoyed the 

personal stories of some of our members. We may try something like that again this summer. 

Our service will always ‘look’ Lutheran – confession and absolution, liturgy, Scripture, hymns, 

sermon, and communion. All the pieces will be present. I hope that we will learn some new hymns 

. . . so many resources in our hymn book and elsewhere. 

 

No matter what form our worship takes, we are here to worship God and He is present in our 

time together. If you have ideas and/or comments, please feel free to let me know. If you are 

off vacationing this summer and have the opportunity to worship elsewhere, I would love to see 

the bulletins from other churches and hear about your experience. Let’s have a great time this 

summer as we worship together . . . one and all!  

 

Lisa Boylan 

MTL Worship and Prayer 
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Serve the Lord?  

Our new Administrative Assistant 

We have reduced the list to 2 candidates for the position and are gathering more background 

information on the candidates. 

The Church Council reviewed the applicants and initial screening interviews will be conducted soon. 

Our goal is to have the position filled sometime in June with someone excited about a new challenge 

in service to Christ. Questions and comments go to Bill Chambers on this important search for a new 

member of our mission. 

 

 

 

 

Communion Assistant 
 
 

Shepherd of the Valley is ready to expand the existing list of members that are trained to 
administer the sacrament to our fellowship of believers. This involves assisting the Pastor 
and an Elder during weekly communion service. The training will take about an hour. 
 
Learn more about the last supper during Multi Gen bible study on June 25th with Pastor 
Doellinger to fully understand the importance of communion during our services.  
  
An Elder will then walk the new communion assistants through the process of communion.  
All service communions will consist of the Pastor, an Elder, and a communion assistant.   
 
With our new communion assistants involved in worship, the Elders will rotate duties 4 
months out of the year, communion assistants will assist 8-9 Sundays a year. 
  

Blessing from your Elders 
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From Your Call Committee 

 

We have received 4 additional Pastoral candidates from the Northwest District office of the Missouri Synod as a result of 

our request to supply additional candidates for us to review for the position of settled pastor. As you may remember, 

our initial search resulted in a single candidate with the acceptable credentials to advance to the interview stage. Your 

Call Committee agreed that we would rather bring a broader list for the congregation to consider. 

On June 8th the committee met, along with district representative Pastor Mark Hoelter, to screen the candidates…… and 

their gifts…… for service to Shepherd of the Valley’s mission to Christ. 

We have scheduled a video conference interview with our selected top pick(s) of candidates for next week to see if the 

committee views him as a viable candidates to add to our list for the congregation to consider for settled pastor.  

It is our plan to complete the video screening by mid- June, and then report to the congregation on the range of 

candidates we could consider. See Call Committee members with your hopes and dreams for the one who will be called 

to serve: 

 
Dennis Anderson (chairman) 
Lisa Boylan 
Katy Trautman 
Peter Klammer 
Jay McDougal 
Bill Randall 
Bill Chambers 
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Romania Outreach  

Beginning in June, Fred and Dianne Taft will begin collecting donated supplies to bring during their upcoming 
volunteer trip in Romania.   A collection box will be set up in the Fellowship Hall.  This year they will be 

focusing on collecting the following items: 
 

·         Socks (for all ages) 
·         Underwear (for all ages) 

·         Makeup 
·         Shirts and blouse for older children (13-18) 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Culture & Music 
On Thursday June 29th at 6:45pm, Lisa Boylan will be performing a piano and organ concert, to benefit Fred and Dianne 
Taft’s return visit to Romania, as part of a volunteer team organized by the non-profit “Hearts Across Romania”.  A free 

will offering will take place to help offset the trip fees associated with the cost of travel.  
  

Thank you for continuing to support this important mission work with the Romanian orphans and at-
risk children! 

 
Thanks! 

Fred 
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OUR BIBLE READING CHALLENGE 
SYLLABUS AND READING ASSIGNMENTS in MATTHEW, THE GOSPEL OF IDENTITY 

February–May 2017   

Updated Syllabus – Subject to Change 
 Book   Bible 

6/4 Card, pp. 200-206 (Matthew 23) 

6/11 Card, pp. 207-213 (Matthew 24) 

6/18 Card, pp. 214-222 (Matthew 25) 

6/25 Card, pp. 223-234 (Matthew 26) 

7/2: Card, pp.  (Matthew 27) 

7/9 Card, pp.  (Matthew 28) 

  

      

The Biblical Equipping Ministry Team will be taking responsibility for the 

remainder of the sessions on the Gospel of Matthew. 

LECTIONARY  
BIBLE READINGS  
FOR WORSHIP:    

 
June 18 , 2017  2nd Sun. a. Pentecost  First Reading  Exodus  19:2-8 
       Psalm   100 
       Epistle   Romans 5:6-15 
       Gospel   Matthew 9:35-10:8 (9-20) 
 
June 25, 2017  3rd Sun. a. Pentecost  First Reading  Jeremiah 20:7-13 
       Psalm   91:1-10 (11-16) 
       Epistle   Romans 6:12-23 
       Gospel   Matthew 10:5a, 21-33 
 
July 2, 2017  4th Sun. a. Pentecost  First Reading  Jeremiah 28:5-9 
       Psalm   119:153-160 
       Epistle    Romans 7:1-13 
       Gospel   Matthew 10:34-42 
 
July 9, 2017  5th Sun. a. Pentecost  First Reading  Zechariah 9:9-12 
       Psalm   145:1-14 
       Epistle    Romans 7:14-25a 
       Gospel   Matthew 11:25-30 
 
July 16, 2017  6th Sun. a. Pentecost  First Reading  Isaiah 55:10-13 
       Psalm   65:(1-8) 9-13 
       Epistle   Romans 8:12-17 
       Gospel   Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23 
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*PLEASE SEE THE ENTRY WAY BULLETIN FOR MORE INFORMATION* 

 

  

Student Names Please 

 
 
 

                       
 

It’s that time of year when high school seniors are making final decisions about which college, university, 
community college, or technical school to attend. If they happen to be coming to Oregon State, Linn-Benton 
Community College, or Western Oregon University, please introduce them to us at info@luther-house.org by 
sending us their name, address, email, and phone contacts so we can invite them to be part of Lutheran Campus 
Ministry where they’ll find friends, receive plenty of support, and nurture their spirits.  
 
 
  

mailto:info@luther-house.org
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June Lay Ministry Calendar 
Date Sunday, June 4 Sunday, June 11 Sunday, June 18 Sunday, June 25 

Greeters John & Evelyn 
Stephens 

 

Colleen Fisher & 
Pauline Holthofer 

Rich & Gail 
Millimaki 

 

Rob & Donna 
Durbin 

Acolyte Ellie Hintzman Kari Dort Caroline Hintzman 
 

Gabriel Havranek 

Reader Peter Klammer Glen Schmidt Katy Trautman 
 

Ellen Schmidt 

Sound & Slide 
Tech 

Jeff Hintzman Ray Hart Marla Crane 
 

Craig Bell 

Ushers Ray Hart 
Jim Dort 
Craig Bell 

Rich Millimaki 

Ray Hart 
Jim Dort 
Craig Bell 

Rich Millimaki 

Rob Durbin 
Jim Dort 
Craig Bell 

Rich Millimaki 

Ray Hart 
Jim Dort 
Craig Bell 

Rich Millimaki  
 

Communion Asst Peter Klammer & 
Jeff Hintzman 

Peter Klammer & 
Jeff Hintzman 

Peter Klammer & 
Jeff Hintzman  

Peter Klammer & 
Jeff Hintzman 

Fellowship Karen Inman 
Ellen Schmidt 

Cynthia Dort 
Debi Anderson 

Jennifer Klammer 
Donna Pompe 

Donna Durbin 
Gail Millimaki 

Altar Care Virginia Kutsch Virginia Kutsch Virginia Kutsch Virginia Kutsch 
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GIVING GARDEN VOLUNTEERS!!!!!! 

 

WELCOME!!!! 

TUESDAYS: 9:00 am - Noon 

  The Giving Garden is flourishing and the salad 

greens (Lettuce, Kale, Spinach) are beautiful! 

We encourage you to join in our weekly harvesting, planting and tidying up the garden. 

No experience needed!!!  We have gloves, tools, and vases. 

Bring a water bottle and sunscreen. 

There are lots of flowers blooming in the Bouquet Garden.  Com cut a bunch!!! 

Think about a friend who could use a bright spot in their day …..flowers for the altar. 

Please be sure to close the gates….. DEER are NOT our friends! 

Water is turned on from 8:00 am – noon, so bring a water-filled container if you plan to 

be there later. 

For more information contact: Jennifer Klammer (cell/text 541 602-0431) 

Jennifer.klammer@comcast.net, home: 541 754-2623 

 

mailto:Jennifer.klammer@comcast.net
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 
 
 

   
 

1. 
9:30a Emmaus 
GG 
10:30a Park 
Place Devo 
2:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 

2. 
12:45p Violin 
Lessons 
6:30p DIGG 

3. 
 

4. 
9:00a Holy 
Communion 
10:30a Multi-
Gen 
 
 
 

5. 
10:00a Text 
Study 
3:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 
 

6. 
3:00p Violin 
Lessons 
 
 
 

7.   
10:00a Women on 
Wednesday 
2:00p Violin 
Lessons 
 
 

8. 
 
10:30a Park 
Place Devo 
2:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 

9. 
12:45p Violin 
Lessons 
6:30p DIGG 

10. 
5:00pm – 
11:00pm 

Graduation 
Party – Private 

group 
 

11.  
9:00a Holy 
Communion 
10:30a Multi-
Gen 
 

12. 
10:00a Text 
Study 
3:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 
 

13. 
3:00p Violin 
Lessons 
 

14. 
2:00p Violin 
Lessons 
7:00pm Council 
Meeting 
 

15.  
9:30a Emmaus 
GG 
10:30a Park 
Place Devo 
2:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 

16.  
12:45p Violin 
Lessons 
 

17.  
8:00am – 
8:00pm 

Graduation 
Party – Private 

Group 

18.  
9:00a Holy 
Communion 
10:30a Multi-
Gen 
 

19. 
10:00a Text 
Study 
3:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 
 

20. 
3:00p Violin 
Lessons 
6:30 Gnomes 
4-H club 
gathering 

21. 
10:00a Women on 
Wed. 
2:00p Violin 
Lessons 
 

22. 
9:30a Emmaus 
GG 
10:30a Park 
Place Devo 
2:15p Violin 
Lessons 
 

23. 
12:45p Violin 
Lessons 
6:30p DIGG 

24. 

25. 
9:00a Holy 
Communion 
10:30 
Get to know you 
Potluck with 
Anglican church 
members 
10: Multi gen 

 

26. 
10:00a Text 
Study 
3:15p Violin 
Lessons 
6:00p Car Club 
 
 
 

27. 
3:00p Violin 
Lessons 
 

28. 
2:00p Violin 
Lessons 
 

29. 
6:45pm 

Benefit Concert 
for the Taft’s 

Romania Trip! 

30.  


